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September has arrived and we are all back at school! School has been buzzing with excitement all week and I was delighted to see all of the children arriving through the school gates. To see so many smiling faces has brought the staff no end of joy! I would like to extend a very warm welcome to all the new children and their families that have joined us at Bollin Primary School. We are delighted to have you all here and cannot wait to get to know you over the forthcoming weeks. We have been very excited to welcome our youngest members of the Bollin family this week, who have already settled in brilliantly!
The Learning Journey – Autumn Term 

Value – We learn and achieve

The learning journey has now commenced for the Autumn Term and there are a number of exciting and interesting themes being taught. I know that as parents we want to support our children as best we can with their learning journey. By sharing books about the topic they are learning or taking a weekend visit to a museum that has lots of information about the subject matter your child is learning, it can be very helpful in providing a platform for children to develop their learning, build up background knowledge and vocabulary. Please see below to see what your child is learning this Autumn Term:
	Year Group
	Learning Focus

	Nursery


	I wonder what makes me me?
(Getting to Know You)

	Reception


	I wonder what makes me me?

(Getting to Know You)

	Year One


	We Are Bollin
(History of Bollin)

	Year Two


	Who Deserves a Statue?
(Famous People and Achievements)

	Year Three


	Stone Age, Bronze Age, Iron Age


	Year Four


	Wonders of the Ancient World 

(Greeks)

	Year Five


	Let Battle Commence

(Anglo-Saxons)

	Year Six


	World War II
(Impact of World War II on the Local Area)


Assembly Theme – ‘Ruby Finds A Worry’ by Tom Percival 
Value – We learn and achieve
[image: image2.png]WT// ,\4%%/

TEAC

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>



It was the first assembly of the academic year and we kicked off with a focus on worries. We read through the story of ‘Ruby Finds A Worry’ by Tom Percival and thought about how is the best way to deal with worries. The children shared and contributed brilliantly by articulating who trusted adults are and how trusted adults can help them to shrink their worries and get rid of them. I also talked to the children about the role of the Designated Safeguarding Lead in school (that’s me!) and the role of all adults in school to keep them safe. I was incredibly impressed with the thoughts shared by the children and the way in which they were able to talk with confidence about worries they have had and the way in which they have dealt with them. An amazing start to the school year – well done to all of the children! 
Meet the Teacher Meeting Arrangements
Value - We work together                                                                                                      
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It is extremely important for us to work together to ensure that every child makes as much progress as possible each year. To help parents to learn about new routines and activities when the children move year groups, we hold ‘Meet the Teacher’ meetings. It is chance, as a parent, to experience what it is like to be a child in their new class.                                                                                        At this meeting, parents and carers find out about the classroom, the adults working alongside their child, any changes they need to be aware of and most importantly how you can help your child at home. It is also an opportunity to find out about all of the exciting events, topics and activities the teaching staff have planned. Of course, the teachers will also answer any questions and alleviate any worries or concerns. 
Face to Face Presentations (Year 1 to Year 6) – On Wednesday 14th September parents are invited into school to meet with the teaching staff from their child’s year group. The sessions will be running at 5:00pm and 6:00pm. Please attend whichever session is most convenient for you. You do not need to inform school which session you are attending and you only need to attend one session. 
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School Attendance Procedures                                                                                             Value – We work together                                                                                                        At Bollin Primary School, we recognise that good attendance and punctuality are central to raising standards and pupil attainment. For our children to gain the greatest benefit from their education, it is vital that they attend regularly and be at school and on time. It is imperative that children are in their classrooms and ready to learn every morning. All external doors are shut at 9:00am to allow for teaching and learning to start promptly. If you arrive after 9:00am, please can you come to the school office entrance where you will need to sign your child in via the electronic sign in system. If your child is going to be absent from school, a telephone call and/or message via ParentMail must be left with the school office by 9:15am. As part of our safeguarding procedures, any child that we do not know the whereabouts of is considered at risk and appropriate measures will be followed to ensure that they are safe. 
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CCTV                                                                                                                                                  Value – We respect our school and community                                                                          As part of the GDPR compliance regulations, it is our duty to inform you that we operate CCTV within the school premises. This is in place for the security and protection of the school building. The CCTV operates on a 24 hour basis.                                                                                              
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Healthy Snacks                                                                                                                                                  Value – We are kind and care for each other                                                                          Here at Bollin, we believe that a healthy lifestyle is fundamental in supporting us to achieve our best. We believe that promoting physical and mental health in school creates a virtuous circle reinforcing children’s attainment and achievement. This in turn improves their wellbeing, enabling all of our pupils to thrive and reach their full potential. Children in Nursery, Reception and Key Stage One receive free fruit. Children in Years Three to Six are allowed to bring in a healthy snack for break times.                                                                                                             These could include - Fresh fruit - Malt Loaf - Vegetables - Yoghurt Tubes - Bread sticks - Plain rice crackers - Cheese string/ mini cheese block.                                                      We thoroughly appreciate your support in helping us to further create an environment for our children that promotes a healthy, positive and active lifestyle.
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Nut Free School                                                                                                                                                  Value – We are kind and care for each other                                                                                 At our school we operate as a nut free zone. Please ensure that children are not provided with products in their lunch bags that contain nuts. We have a number of children in school who would be put at significant risk if they were to come into contact with any nut based items. Thank you in advance for your support in this matter.  
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Thank you to Gardening Club Parents                                                                                                                                                 Value – We respect our school and community                                                                 We would like to say a big thank you to all the parents who came and tended to the school allotments all the way through the summer holidays. Thanks to all the watering that they did and thanks to them picking the crops so that the plants continued to generate more fruit, we have an abundance of pumpkins, runner beans, courgettes and much more. Children will be using these in their DT projects over the next few weeks and that would not have been possible without you. Thank you!

[image: image9.jpg]


After School Club and Lunchtime Club Activities                                                                                     Value – We learn and achieve                                                                                                      All after-school clubs will commence from week beginning Monday 12th September. New for this year is the launch of ‘Lunchtime Clubs’. A timetable has been put together and will be released for parents to sign their child up at the end of next week via ParentMail. There is no charge for these clubs and they will run by Teaching Staff at school. We are looking forward to enhancing our current school clubs offer this year.   
Parent Contact Details                                                                                                                                                 Value – We work together                                                                                                    It is vital for safeguarding purposes that we hold the information and details for two contacts. These contact details must be kept up to date and therefore it is imperative that you notify the office of any changes to your address, mobile phone numbers, email address or emergency contacts by Monday 12th September. Please contact Mrs Fielding in the School Office if you have any issues.
Week Beginning 12th September 2022
	Date
	Year Group
	Event/Activity

	Monday 12th September
	Year 1 – 6
	After-School Clubs Commence



	Wednesday 14th September 
	Year 1 – 6


	Meet the Teacher Sessions

5:00pm and 6:00pm


Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or queries.

Kind regards,

Mrs Natanya O’Hara 

Head of School
